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Rachael Snape

Planning and Development Manager NSW/ACT
Boral Limited

Triniti T2 Level 5

39 Delhi Road

North Ryde NSW 2113

Dear Ms Snape

Marulan South Limestone Mine Continued Operations Project (SSD-7009)
Request for Additional Information

Thank you for your letter dated 6 November 2019 responding to the Department’s request for additional
information in relation to the above project.

The Department is satisfied with the additional information provided with respect to the following
matters:

e impacts on gas infrastructure;

e greenhouse gas emissions;

e  Aboriginal cultural heritage; and

e  Biophysical Strategic Agricultural Land.

However, the Department notes that landowner's consent for the lodgement of the application remains
outstanding. Please keep the Department informed as to the status of Boral's negotiations with the
Feltham Estate, noting that the assessment of the project cannot be finalised until landowner’s consent
is obtained.

The Department also notes that Boral has yet to finalise an agreement with Goulburn Mulwaree Council
with respect to the widening and upgrading of Marulan South Road. As previously discussed, the
Department is unable to finalise its assessment until Boral and Council reach mutually acceptable terms
of agreement for the carrying out of the associated road works (including environmental impact
assessment of those works under Part 5 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979).

Please keep the Department informed of any progress made in relation to the above matters. If you
wish to discuss this matter further, please contact Lauren Evans at the details above.

Yours sincerely,
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Stephien O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments
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